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Dear , 

RE: Comments on the revised Network Code on Electricity Balancing 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on ENTSO-E’s final draft of the Network Code on Electricity 

Balancing (NCEB), published in September 2014. As a major European generation technology manufacturer, 

Wärtsilä has proactively participated in the EU energy policy debate with the EU institutions in Brussels, and 

worked with ACER and ENTSO-E in the network code development process and the various associated 

consultations to date. 

We consider the electricity balancing arrangements to be critical in terms of enabling the wide scale integration of 

renewable generation onto the system, and in our view the harmonisation of electricity balancing arrangements is 

a critical component of the EU Target Model. Cross-border exchange of resources in balancing timeframes can 

play an important role in maintaining security of supply and in maximising output from variable renewable 

generation sources across Europe at the lowest cost to the consumer. Greater harmonisation can also lower 

barriers to entry for providers of flexibility and enhance liquidity in balancing markets, which could then flow 

through into intra-day and day-ahead markets. 

We agreed with the level of ambition set out in ACER’s Framework Guidelines on Electricity Balancing, as the 

principles therein accord with our vision of how well designed balancing arrangements can encourage the 

development of flexible resources. Our response to the initial draft of the NCEB thus focused on the areas in 

which we felt the Code fell short of the principles in the Framework Guidelines. We suggested that the final NCEB 

should be strengthened in a number of areas, for example: 

 Gate closure times should be fully harmonised across Europe to maximise cross-border trade in 

balancing energy in balancing timeframes, 






